May 29, 2009

Mr. J. Robert Mann, Jr. Chairman E-J Electric Installation Co. 46-41 Vernon Blvd. Long Island City, NY 11101

Subject: Bank of America Tower at One Bryant Park

Dear Bob:

The One Bryant Park project is rapidly coming to a close. I wanted to take a moment to recognize the excellent performance of your firm on the project and to thank you for your efforts and teamwork. This was not an easy project, the scope was quite intense and the schedule was not forgiving. However through careful coordination and attention to detail your helped us to achieve all of our goals on the project.

Again, thank you for working with us on this project, and I look forward to future opportunities to work together.

Sincerely,

Gregory J. Patterson P.E. Senior Vice President

Project Director - One Bryant Park